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In the Matter of Union Electric Company, ) File No. ER-2014-0258 
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NOTICE REGARDING REMOVAL OF DATA REQUESTS FROM THE 
DOCKET SHEET 

 
Issue Date:  October 30, 2014 
 

On October 30, 2014, the City of O’Fallon, Missouri and the City of Ballwin, Missouri 

submitted their First Set of Data Requests to Union Electric Company, d/b/a Ameren 

Missouri as a filing in the docket sheet for this case.1  The Commission’s rule on discovery - 

4 CSR 240-2.090(2) – states that data requests are “an informal written request for 

documents or information that may be transmitted directly between attorneys, agents, or 

employees of the commission, public counsel, or other parties.”  Because they are intended 

to be informal, data requests, and responses to them, should not be filed in the docket 

sheet for the case.  For that reason, the data requests have been removed from the docket 

sheet.  This action does not affect the validity of the data requests, nor does it affect 

Ameren Missouri’s obligation to respond to the data requests.  

 
BY THE COMMISSION 

 
 
 
 

Morris L. Woodruff 
Secretary 

 
Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri, 
on this 30th day of October, 2014. 
                                            

1 EFIS item #100 on the docket sheet. 


	BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION
	OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI
	NOTICE REGARDING REMOVAL OF DATA REQUESTS FROM THE DOCKET SHEET

